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1 Summary 
 
1.1 The report presents the ICT audits element of the Internal Audit Strategic Plan 

2017/18 – 2019/20. 
 

2 Recommendation 
 
2.1 That Members consider and approve the plan for undertaking ICT audits over 

the period 2017/18 – 2019/20. 
 

3 Reason for the Recommendation 
 
3.1 The Internal Audit Strategic Plan is an important element in providing the 

required independent and objective opinion to the organisation on its control 
environment, in fulfilment of statutory duties. 

 
4 Policy Framework 
 

4.1 Although there are no direct policy implications, Internal Audit provides a view 
on all aspects of governance and will take into account the Council’s policies. 

 
5 Budgetary Framework 

 
5.1 Although there are no direct budgetary implications arising from this report, 

Internal Audit provides a view on all aspects of governance including that of 

the Budgetary Framework. An effective control framework ensures that the 
Authority manages its resources and achieves its objectives economically, 

efficiently and effectively.  
 
6 Risks 

 
6.1 Internal Audit provides a view on all aspects of governance, including 

corporate and service arrangements for managing risks. 
 
6.2 It is impractical to provide a commentary on risks as the report is concerned 

with the provision of reviews by Internal Audit of other services. Having said 
that, there are clear risks to the Council in not dealing with issues raised 

within Internal Audit reports and there is an overarching risk associated with 
the Finance & Audit Scrutiny Committee not fulfilling its role properly e.g. not 
scrutinising this report robustly. 

 
7 Background 

 
7.1 The Internal Audit Strategic Plan 2017/18 to 2019/20 was approved by the 

Finance & Audit Scrutiny Committee on 4 April 2017. 

 
7.2 At that time, proposals for undertaking ICT audits had not been concluded and 

so, pending detailed proposals, the Strategic Plan included only a broad 
allocation of time for ICT-based audits. 

 

7.3 Since then a plan for obtaining assurance on the ICT environment has been 
finalised. Thus the ICT audits planned over the 3-year period 2017/18 to 

2019/20 are set out in the attached appendix. 
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7.4 The ICT audit plan has been compiled by the Council’s ICT audit contractor, 
TIAA. 

 

7.5 A specialist contractor is required because of the complexity inherent in ICT 
functions and their importance to the operation of the Council. It is not cost-

effective for the Council to employ its own internal audit resource in this 
particular area. 

 

7.6 The Plan has been produced in consultation with ICT Services. To maintain 
independence and objectivity, the exercise was led by the contractor. 

 
7.7 The audits set out in the first year of the plan will be undertaken by TIAA. 
 

7.8 The contractor for years 2 and 3 will be determined following the re-
procurement of the ICT audit contract at the end of this financial year. 

 
7.9 The Committee will receive reports on the outcome of the audit assignments 

as part of the quarterly reporting process. 
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